3283041561

C/O

Emmanuel M'Fum

Private Sector Housing Enforcement, Harrow Council, Civic Centre P O Box 18, Station Road, Harrow HA1 2UT



QA - Harrow Borough QA - Harrow Police Station

Kirkland House 11 - 15 Peterborough Road Harrow HA1 2XT

Telephone: 0207 161 8500 Mobile: 07717347929 Email: Stuart.Ward@met.police.uk

Your ref:

Our ref: 2009110005477

30th March 2010

www.met.police.uk

Dear Sir,

I write to endorse the application by the London Borough of Harrow local authority for Additional Licensing powers for Houses in Multiple Occupation (HMO).

The powers applied for are intended to help reduce overcrowding in such premises, improve housing and management conditions, as well as security generally. The police will of course support any measures that achieve this.

The application appears to be targeted at areas of prime concern, and I believe the powers under the additional HMO licensing will help to address concerns such as overcrowding, litter and the like. The local authority and the police can also benefit from partnership working on matters of mutual concern.

Yours faithfully

Inspector Stuart Ward

Partnership & Safer Schools Inspector

Clear English Standard



Working together for a safer London

3283041561

TERRITORIAL POLICING

Department of Communities and Local Government C/O Emmanuel M'Fum
Private Sector Housing Enforcement,
Harrow Council,
Civic Centre
Station Road,
Harrow HA1 2UT

328304156NP

QA - Harrow Borough QA - Harrow Police Station

Kirkland House 11 - 15 Peterborough Road Harrow HA1 2XT

Telephone: 0207 161 8500 Mobile: 07717347929 Email: Stuart.Ward@met.police.uk

www.met.police.uk

Your ref: Our ref: 2009110005477

30th March 2010

Dear Sir.

I write to endorse the application by the London Borough of Harrow local authority for Additional Licensing powers for Houses in Multiple Occupation (HMO).

The powers applied for are intended to help reduce overcrowding in such premises, improve housing and management conditions, as well as security generally. The police will of course support any measures that achieve this.

The application appears to be targeted at areas of prime concern, and I believe the powers under the additional HMO licensing will help to address concerns such as overcrowding, litter and the like. The local authority and the police can also benefit from partnership working on matters of mutual concern.

Yours faithfully

Inspector Stuart Ward

Partnership & Safer Schools Inspector

